
Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board
12 April 2024

Dan Souza 
DJA Properties, LLC 
8415 South Valentine Avenue 
Fresno CA 93706
bigdefarms@aol.com

NOTICE OF TERMINATION FOR GENERAL ORDER NO. R5-2015-0012-077, IN-
SITU GROUNDWATER REMEDIATION AND DISCHARGE OF TREATED 
GROUNDWATER TO LAND, FORMER DELTA CLEANERS, 219 OAK STREET, 
BRENTWOOD, CONTRA COSTA COUNTY

On 11 October 2022, the Executive Officer of the Regional Water Quality Control Board, 
Central Valley Region (Central Valley Water Board) issued a Notice of Applicability 
under Order No. R5-2015-0012, Waste Discharge Requirements General Order for In-
situ Groundwater Remediation and Discharge of Treated Groundwater to Land for the 
Former Delta Cleaners site. In the Notice of Applicability, the project was assigned site-
specific Order No. R5-2015-0012-077.

The in-situ groundwater remediation consisted of injecting 44,400 pounds of 
3DMicroemulson electron donor, 10,000 pounds of Sulfidated Micro Zero Valent Iron 
suspension and 129 pounds of Bio-Dechlor Inoculum plus bacteria culture into 
groundwater using direct-push technology at 85 injection points to treat concentrations 
of tetrachloroethene (PCE) and its breakdown products. The injections took place 
between 18 October 2022 and 16 November 2022. No further injections are planned for 
this site. Continued groundwater monitoring is being conducted under a separate 
agreement. Therefore, it is appropriate to terminate enrollment. 

General Order No. R5-2015-0012-077 is hereby terminated as of the date of this letter. 
If you have any questions, please contact Jeremy Mota by telephone at (916) 464-4686, 
or by email at Jeremy.Mota@waterboards.ca.gov.

For PATRICK PULUPA
Executive Officer
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Cc: (via email)
Mr. Loren Harlow, Baker Manock & Jensen, PC 
Lharlow@bakermanock.com
Mr. Tony Martin, P.G., BSK Associate 
tmartin@bskassociates.com
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